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IMMEDIATE COMMENCEMENT OF FIRST AU DRILLING                                                     

PROGRAM AT GIMLET GOLD PROJECT 
 

                           COMPANY ANNOUNCEMENT 

    (21 June, 2018) First Au Limited (ASX: FAU) (“First Au” or “the Company”) wishes to advise 

that diamond core drilling is expected to commence earlier than previously advised at its 

flagship Gimlet Gold Project, located 15 kms northwest of Kalgoorlie. After consultation with 

the company’s geological consultants, BM Geological, diamond core drilling will commence 

at Gimlet on 24 June. An initial 200m diamond core hole has been proposed to test under the 

Eastern Shear Zone beneath the known supergene anomaly. The drilling is designed to 

intersect the prospective shear zone within fresh rock. Approximately 22,000m of drilling has 

previously been undertaken in this area which identified a shallow, 3.6km-long, up to 400m-

wide, supergene blanket (as disclosed in the prospectus dated 6 April, 2018), however only 

4% of this drilling was into fresh rock. As yet, there has been no drilling to test for high-grade 

steeply dipping gold lodes beneath the blanket as occurring at Intermin Resources’ (ASX: IRC) 

nearby Jacques Find prospect. 

First Au’s Head of Exploration, Brian Richardson commented, “From this initial hole we will be 

able to determine the dip of the stratigraphy and hopefully the location and orientation of the 

shear. Subsequent holes will be sited based on results from the first hole. The Company is in 

the process of undertaking a re-interpretation of selected available geophysics which will be 

used to site aircore holes north of the IRC’s Teal gold mine, which is situated 400 meters along 

strike from Gimlet.” 

First Au re- listed on the Australian Securities Exchange on 15 June, 2018 after successfully 

completing a $6.2 million capital raising and is pursuing a well-funded and aggressive 

exploration program at its 100% owned Gimlet Gold Project, near Kalgoorlie and its Emu 

Creek and Talga projects, located in the Eastern Pilbara region. 

 

Enquiries in relation to this announcement please contact either: 

 Richard Revelins: rrevelins@peregrinecorporate.com        (+1-310-405-4475) 

 Paul Armstrong:   paul@readcorporate.com.au                   (+61-421-619-084) 
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